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Marissa May
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lake-parsippany.org

MEMBERSHIP
lake-parsippany.org

BEACH RENTAL 
AGENT (MAY–SEPT.)
Position Available
LPPOABeachRental@
aol.com

If you are not receiving 
email from the LPPOA, 
please make sure to  
renew your member-
ship and update your 
profile with the correct 
email address.

Don’t forget to check 
your spam folder in 
case of any unwanted 
filtering.

Visit our Help page  
for profile updating 
assistance.

NEWS & 
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Melanie Adubato
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ASSESSMENT 
NEWS AND 
LAWSUIT 
UPDATES
Legal information 
including history, 
all court decisions, 
correspondence, 
including the most  
recent complaint filed  
by the LPVRG can 
be found on our 
website under NEWS - 
Assessment News. Other 
information available 
are water test reports, 
meeting minutes, 
budgets, events, activities, 
membership information, 
plus lots more. It’s a great 
site to get accurate up to 
date information about 
our community.

Please have your current year badge for admission to all meetings and events at the clubhouse
The LPPOA Board of Directors will be taking action at all monthly meetings as it relates to financial,  
operational changes and management of the lake.
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We’re already in the middle of the summer season 

and I am seeing so many members enjoying all 

the activities around the lake. Members being 

able to enjoy swimming at Hoffman Beach, 

movie night, Olympics Watch Parties, volleyball, 

teen night, daydreaming and enjoying ice cream! 

I am also seeing the swim team take off, new 

kayakers enjoying the lake and all the sailboat 

enthusiasts on the water having fun!   As I walk 

around the lake, I am seeing lots of new people 

walking, running, and sitting on our grass and 

benches reading a good book, just talking as 

well as our avid photographers taking pictures 

of our lake. I’ve also seen so many people fishing, 

both young and old, people posing proudly with 

their catches and I am sure telling stories of 

the ones that got away. Everyone is finding an 

activity they like, and some have told me this 

is something new that they’re trying. I am so 

happy to see people coming out of their homes 

and thoroughly enjoying what the LPPOA has 

to offer, right in their backyard. The association 

board and community volunteers work very hard 

to provide these activities and maintain the 

properties for these activities, hopefully for many 

years to come!

Don’t miss out on anything!  Take a look at the 

calendar on our website as well as our Facebook 

page for all the events that have occurred in 

the last month and all that is scheduled for this 

month to come!  

Elections are upon us and while I will not 

comment on any candidate; I urge everyone to 

pay attention and vote. Voter participation will 

determine where we will take this association 

going forward.  Be involved, run for one of the 

many open positions or volunteer for committees, 

we can do so much with community involvement! 

While life is returning to normal, we are reading 

and seeing early signs of the Delta Variant 

potentially causing disruptive issues in the near 

future. Therefore, out of an abundance of caution 

we will not be able to have the August Board 

meeting in person. This situation is dynamic, and 

we will have to review this issue week after week.  

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
Pulkit Desai

I am so happy to see people coming out of their homes and thoroughly 

enjoying what the LPPOA has to offer, right in their backyard.
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Remember to stay safe!  Stay informed!

In closing I’ve always thanked all the volunteers 

who have helped the board in keeping the LPPOA 

running. Today I want to include our members 

for working well with our beach staff, lifeguards 

and all community volunteers. They are doing an 

excellent job in creating wonderful memories 

for everyone. Additionally, a special thank you 

to the News and Views Team for doing an 

extraordinary job month after month. Publishing 

this newsletter is not an easy task. Lots of time 

is spent on coordinating all the articles from the 

contributors and they do it very well!

Stay well everyone and enjoy the rest of the 

summer!  

President’s Message (Cont.)

ASSESSMENT NEWS &
LAWSUIT UPDATES

Legal information including history, all court decisions, correspondence, 

including the most recent complaint filed by the LPVRG can be found on 

our website under NEWS - Assessment News. https://lake-parsippany.org/

EasementAssessment Other information available are water test reports, 

meeting minutes, budgets, events, activities, membership information, plus 

lots more. It’s a great site to get accurate up to date information about 

our community. 

FAMILY OWNED & OPERATED SINCE 1948  
Windows • Doors • Paint • Stains • Moulding 

Featuring Heirloom Woodworks custom wood products

1855 Route 46 East   Parsippany, NJ 07054
973 - 334 - 4300

CERBO LUMBER  & HARDWARE 
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CORN HOLE

Hub Lakes is happy to announce a new sport offering of Corn Hole.  After 

having a play and plan back on August 16th many of the rules and such 

have been discussed.  There will be a MENS and WOMENS team.  

The season will be starting on Thursday, September 23rd at Lake Valhalla 

Club...start time 7pm.

Please come out as we kick off the season. For more information and to 

sign up please go to Lakeparsports@gmail.com

HORSESHOES

The team finished the season in the Top Ten just missing the playoffs. 

The team lost two key players this year.  Our couch was able to make some 

solid acquisitions They are acclimating to our team. We are hopeful we 

get some new player’s next season.  Coach Frank will be hosting some Fun 

Meets in September to try to grow the 2022 team. Watch for mass emails 

and Facebook posts.  

MEN’S SOFTBALL

The team is currently in fourth place. With a solid team they are looking at 

winning in the playoffs.  There are 4 regular season games plus playoffs left.

HUB LAKES  
Bill Sempier- Hub Lakes Rep

Hub Lakes Sports is made up of many lakes in the area.  

Competitions are both fun and challenging.
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SWIM TEAM

Under the caring guidance and watchful eye our awesome coaching team 

of Rachel Summa and Kim DeStefano our team had a great season. Many 

new families joined the PIRATE team.  The kids had a great time learning 

the strokes and what it means to be a part of team Pirate.  Championship 

weekend saw many of the parents get in the swim, participating in the 

adult swim races.  

Both Rachel and Kim wore many hats this year. Rachel not only coached but 

was one of our beach managers and fill in lifeguard when we were short.  

She ran the kids and adult swim lessons.  Kim served as a Guard.  Thanks to 

these two young women for loving the community and supporting the kids 

in every possible way. 

2022 HUB Lakes Teams Needed

Hub Lakes Sports is made up of many lakes in the area.  Competitions are 

both fun and challenging.  Sadly, our lake has not been making showings 

over the last few years in many of the teams.  We need people to act as 

team coordinators. The role is simple. You would need to communicate with 

the weekly competition to let them know you have enough players. The 

rest is working with the players at practices. Then we need players. If you 

have an interest or love for any of the sports teams please consider joining 

one or all of the teams.  

Hub Lakes offers the following sports for both Men and Women  

(unless noted)

• 1 day bowling 	 • 1 day track meet (all ages)

• Horseshoes 	 • Volleyball

• Table tennis (also has youth team)	 • Softball

• Darts	 • Cornhole 

If you are interested, please email LakeParSports@gmail.com

Hub Lakes (Cont.)
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CORNHOLE
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This year’s election process will mimic last year’s process. That is to say, 

we will be using Election Buddy for casting and tallying votes on Sunday 

morning, September 12, 2021, between 9am - 3pm EDT. The Election 

Committee Hopes to announce preliminary results by the end of the Annual 

Meeting of the Association which takes place at Noon the same day.

Every eligible property owner (all those whose membership is paid and 

is deemed by the Treasurer to be in good standing) on August 15th will 

be sent instructions via US Mail from Election Buddy and/or the LPPOA 

Election Committee. Properties becoming eligible for voting after Aug 15th 

will receive separate instructions and will be allowed to vote.

Provisions will be made for those property owners who become eligible at 

the last minute or who do not have access to a computer or smart phone. 

The Election Committee will ensure that all property owners in good 

standing as of 12pm EDT, September 11th will be able to vote. Full details 

will be provided via US Mail in the very near future. Please watch for the 

mailings.

Additional information and “Meet and Greet” events with the candidates 

will be announced in the near future via the LPPOA website and official 

email alerts. Plans are still being finalized as of this writing. Please watch 

for details. 

SEPTEMBER ELECTION TO BE DONE 
ELECTRONICALLY FOR 2ND YEAR 

We will be using Election Buddy for casting and  

tallying votes on Sunday morning, September 12, 2021,  

between 9am - 3pm EDT.
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Last year’s voting process went smoothly given the Association’s first 

experience with Election Buddy. We fully anticipate this year will be even 

easier and smoother as many property owners have experience from last 

year. The election Committee would like to see greater than 50 percent 

participation in the election process. Your vote is your voice in how the 

association is run and who runs it. It is incongruent to complain about the 

leadership if you do not participate in choosing that leadership.

Please note – There will be no use of social media nor any 

website other than the official LPPOA website in relation to 

official election communications. All official information will 

be disseminated via official LPPOA channels – LPPOA email 

blasts, US Mail, www.lake-parsippany.org.

Elections notice (Cont.)

LPPOA
ELECTION2021
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LAKESHORE

life
HEALING ARTS CIRCLE
The first Healing Arts Circle of Lake Parsippany 

was held July 22nd at the Clubhouse. 

Facilitator Dr. Randolph Shipon said 11 adults 

turned out for the event featuring original 

improvisational music, crafts, and discussion of 

processing emotions through art.

“People are interested in finding community 

to scaffold with their interests,” Shipon, a local 

psychologist and musician behind Shockocracy, 

said. 

“We are creating an opportunity to heal through 

arts and share that healing process. Opportunities 

will present themselves for artists to discover 

and connect their talents.” 

Shipon explained the rationale for the gathering. 

“The synthesis of emotional processing is often 

artistic,” he said. “Group members expressed 

interest in dance, music, energy work, yoga, 

martial arts and culinary arts as topics we will 

explore and celebrate as a community.”

Shipon is leading the effort to create Lake 

Parsippany as a known place of healing. Shipon 

is a core member of a workgroup called You Are 

Your Own Hero, a self-sovereignty project led by 

Dr Tassel F. Shanebrook.

“Stepping out in the water is an act of faith,” 

Shipon said, noting that the waters of Lake 

Parsippany have helped his own physical and 

emotional healing. “Stepping into interests is like 

that too. Our interests connect us and we can 

only heal in the sharing of these artistic and 

healing outlets.”

Members of the initial group were treated to 

pizza and some Shockocracy swag like challenge 

coins and lapis lazuli bracelets.

Further information can be found at 

HealingArtsCircle.com and future events 

will be announced via local social media and 

lake announcements. Proceeds from these 

events benefit Lake Parsippany. For more 

information,please contact Dr Shipon by 

Whatsapp / text at 215-906-396

Dr. Shipon
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BEACH EVENTS  
CALENDAR
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Rachael Summa

LOOKING FORWARD TO 
NEXT SUMMER 
We have had so much fun this swim season at 

practice and competing against other nearby 

lakes. All the swimmers worked very hard and 

made great improvements in their strokes.

Our season ended the first weekend in August 

with a championship meet, which was just as 

wonderful as the rest of the season. The pep 

rally was such a success as well, Kristi Moffatt 

made sure of that and took home the Herzog 

award. But all the parents were so helpful, and 

I am excited for another season with them 

and their swimmers. All the swimmers also did 

such an amazing job all summer and we are 

so proud of all of their accomplishments. We 

even had some parents in the lake competing, 

it was great! Our very own Dylan Ostolaza was 

the top male point scorer and took home the 

David Gibson Award. And the LaMothe award 

recognized Daryl Marcellaro for all his hard 

work. We hope to have everyone back out next 

season as well as some new faces for the team!

TEAM
SWIM

SWIM ACROSS
THE LAKE

S A T U R D A Y
S E P T E M B E R  4 T H

S T A R T  @ 9 A M
F R O M  1 2  F T

From 12 FT to Drewes Beach is 1,150
Yards

 
 All Swimmers must be accompanied

by a boat or kayak
 

Register on the LPPOA Website

OPEN TO MEMBERS IN GOOD STANDING

SWIM ACROSS
THE LAKE

S A T U R D A Y
S E P T E M B E R  4 T H

S T A R T  @ 9 A M
F R O M  1 2  F T

From 12 FT to Drewes Beach is 1,150
Yards

 
 All Swimmers must be accompanied

by a boat or kayak
 

Register on the LPPOA Website

OPEN TO MEMBERS IN GOOD STANDING
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Brigid Crimmins, Katie Vesper

COMMITTEE

SUMMARY OF JULY 2021 EVENTS 
July was a fun-filled month and the Events 

Committee has been working hard to continue 

to offer a diverse selection of events for LPPOA 

members to enjoy. For July, we continued our 

monthly Walk and Find Photo Contest. Thanks 

again to Joseph’s Pizza (180 Parsippany Road) 

for donating pizzas to our winners! With all of the 

fun events taking place during the summer we 

are going to pause our photo contest scavenger 

hunt and then start it back up again in October. 

This month we also held our first ever Mixology 

Event which was a great success. This event was 

a BYOB event where attendees learned how 

to create signature cocktails designed just for 

our LPPOA members! Since this was our first 

attempt at a Mixology Event we had to limit to 

30 participants and we were so excited about 

how quickly the event filled up. Don’t worry we 

plan on doing more just like it in the future. 

AUGUST 2021 EVENTS! 

• �On August 13th the Events Committee hosted 

the Big Jeff Concert. 

Over twenty families brought 

their chairs, snacks and 

dancing feet to enjoy some 

music. After all the singing and 

dancing the Kona Ice Truck was there to cool 

everyone down. Special Thanks to Marissa May 

for bringing Big Jeff back to Lake Parsippany!

• �The end of the summer Sunset & 

Soirée  Adult  Night on 8/28/21 was a 

great  event filled with music and lake views. 

Over 100 attendees came out to see  local 

band, Flight Lights, and enjoyed the Ladies Club 

famous  meatball sandwiches while hanging 

out with friends and neighbors. The events 

committee would like to thank Flight Lights for 

donating their time and talent for this event.

Committee Chairs: Brigid Crimmins and Katie Vesper

Committee Members: Marilyn Ammirata, Jennifer DeStefano, Chrystal Immediato, Darshana Kalavadia, 

Don Phelps, Deepa Patwa, Bonnie Starr
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FINAL NOTES... 

Be on the lookout for more blast emails of fun 

community events coming this fall! 

Most of our events are sponsored by donors 

throughout the community. If you or someone 

you know would like to sponsor an event, like the 

monthly scavenger hunt, please let us know! 

We would like to thank everyone in the 

community for your continued support. 

If you are interested in joining us at our 

next meeting please reach out to us at  

lppoa.events.committee@gmail.com. We would 

love to have you attend!

Events (Cont.)
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HISTORY THRU OUR 
MONTHLY NEWSLETTER
The history of our association has been told thru 

our monthly newsletter since the start of our 

community. The first published newsletter, titled 

“Lake Parsippany Pilot” was printed by the Daily 

Mirror in the spring of 1934. As developers of the 

community, The Mirror Holding Company used 

the first publishing as a template for what has 

become The News & Views. They encouraged 

the community to get involved and take interest 

for their benefit.

1934

“This, the first issue of the 

Lake Parsippany Pilot, 

has been undertaken by 

the undersigned in the 

belief that a medium 

where lot owners can 

exchange ideas regarding their common weal 

would be a distinct advantage to all concerned, 

and with the hope that in time it will be taken over 

by your organization and become a permanent 

part of its activities so that you may all be 

familiar with your problems and your progress. 

The purpose is to bring the members of the Lake 

Parsippany family into closer contact with each 

other, so that there will be a real community of 

interest as well as ownership. To get the greatest 

benefit out of your holdings, it will be your mutual 

advantage to take an active interest in the affairs 

of the community, make any suggestions you 

may have for the betterment of same, and help 

carry out the plans as formulated. Any ideas you 

may have will be welcome and as many as space 

permits will be published in future issues.” – Lake 

Parsippany Pilot 1934.

In the 1960’s

The News & Views was published as 

a one-page newsletter, available to 

all members. The header displayed 

the Lake Parsippany Property 

Owners Association logo and title. 

Member volunteer E. Newman held 

the role of editor for over 20 years.

August 1975

E. Newman changed 

the layout of the 

N&V from a one page 

news letter to a four 

page half fold.  While 

basic in design, it gave 

readers an easy to open, “book style” fold. This 

fold was just right for a four page newsletter. 

Sebastian Ostolaza

CAPSULE
TIME
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Time capsule (Cont.)

The Title font was changed and the LPPOA logo 

removed. The addition of a calendar was added to 

highlight events for the month. The extra pages 

also allowed for local businesses to advertise for 

a small fee.

“This is our first issue with the expanded format. 

We hope you like it. The increased ad space 

makes the News & Views self-supporting and the 

added columns afford us the opportunity to give 

you more news.” – News & Views Aug. 1975

May 1976

The title font was 

changed from a bubbly, 

1970’s font, to a more 

modern look while 

keeping the same 

layout for our readers.

November 1986

Henry Gregory becomes Co-Editor and eventually 

becomes editor a few months later.

August 2003 

The N&V takes a major change to its 

layout and design. “We have a new 

Editor and a new Layout/Design 

person. Pat de la Fuente and Kim 

Shargay make up our new team. 

They are very excited about the new challenge 

before them. Kim is taking on a family tradition; 

her uncle, Henry Gregory, was Editor of News & 

Views for several years in the l990s.” – News & 

Views Aug 2003

March 2008

The first color 

picture is 

published in the 

News & Views. 

To celebrate 75 

years of Lake 

Parsippany, the 

ladies club offers 

a limited edition print entitled “A Walk Around 

Lake Parsippany” by resident artist Anne Egan. 

Only 75 prints were signed and numbered.

April 2014

Melanie Adubato becomes editor of the N&V 

and holds this position today. Diana Giradelli 

becomes co-editor

August 2014

News & Views Header is published in color for 

the first time.
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Time capsule (Cont.)

June 2016

Don Michalowski takes over Design and Layout 

and starts changing header colors for each 

month.

February 2021

Neha Shah takes on the 

role of Design and Layout, 

giving the News & Views a 

new look. With a new N&V 

logo, full photo front page 

and highlighted events 

calendar on the front page, 

our current newsletter is 

the best yet.

What was happening at lake Parsippany 50 years ago?

- News & Views, September 1971.

FUN-PACKED LABOR DAY WEEKEND PLANNED. “Something for everyone” is the theme 
of the holiday weekend program this year. The traditional starting event will 
be the across the lake swim at 9 a.m. Saturday, Sept. 4, starting from Beach 
#3 (old diving area) and ending at Beach #1. The race will be open to boys and 
girls through age 17 (other age groups can enter unofficially). Arm patches 
will be given to all who complete the course. Each entrant must be companied 
by an adult in a boat. Beginning at 11 a.m. on Saturday at Beach #4 there 
will be bicycle and tricycle events for kids up to 8 years old. On the same 
day at 1 p.m. on Beach #1, 46 swimming contests will be held ranging from a 
kiddies kick-board race to a 100-meter husband and wife relay. Boating is 
the word for Sunday beginning with a junior sailboat race at 1 p.m. and mixed 
and senior sailing events at 2:30. At 3:30 p.m. Sunday, rowboat contests 
will be held for girls and women and boys and men. The racecourse will be 
near the boat house. On Labor Day at 10 a.m. there will be a hole-in-one golf 
competition at Gobel’s Field with events for boys, girls, men and women. A 
horseshoe pitching competition for men 25 years and older will be held at 
Beach #1 at 1 p.m. At the same time and place a croquet meet for ladies in the 
same age group will take place. At 5 p.m. Labor Day, a ping pong tournament 
will begin for boys and girls at the Clubhouse. Adult competition will begin 
at 6:30 p.m. To qualify for any of the contests, you must be a member and 
must register. Registration will be held qt Beaches #1, #2, #4 and at the 
boathouse on the weekends of Aug. 21-22 and Aug. 28-29 from 1 to 3 p.m. A 
registration fee of 50¢ per person will be charged. This is the maximum fee 
regardless of how many events you enter. Good luck. Make room for that trophy 
on your mantel.
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Don Phelps

KAYAK CLUB

THANK YOU! 
Thanks for all the support of the Kayak Club 

members.  We had a great time paddling our 

Safety Class, late into the evening in June and at 

the Ice Cream Social. Enjoy the fall on the lake!

Check out the club’s page on the website for the 

latest on the club!.

DO NOT FEED THE WATERFOWL

IT IS ILLEGAL

IT ATTRACTS 
MORE GEESE. 
Please notify the LPPOA 
if you see goose nests 
on LPPOA property
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BOOK
CLUB

Christie Hegyi Gardner

THE GILDED HOUR 

by Sara Donati. 

FIRST OFF, we don’t usually pick a book that 

is part of a series. So, some of the story lines 

were not resolved. This was surprising and 

disappointing for a few of us ($#@!&*). But still 

worth the read.

We were wrapped up in the characters and 

multiple story lines. The book takes place in 

1883 New York City and begins with two female 

doctors, who happened to be related and have 

the same last name. Women doctors were 

very unusual at that time. This may not sound 

interesting at first, but trust us, it is. 

Don’t be daunted by the heft of this book, 732 

pages. Don’t let the two-page list of primary 

characters stop you from starting this book. There 

is so much to deter you from reading this book 

and yet you are drawn in and invested almost 

against your will. The addition of real people 

(asterisked in the list of primary characters), 

with snippets of newspaper headlines, mixed 

with likeable folks, unsavory characters, various 

cultures, backgrounds, and situations make it 

fascinating. Some situations believable, some 

not so believable. It has everything; history, 

science, religion, romance and mystery.  

That is New York City. That is good writing. And 

that makes for great book club conversation!

Please let us know what you think of this book 

and join us the 3rd Tuesday of the month. 

Contact chegyi@optonline.net for more details.

If you want more information on this read please 

go to   https://thegildedhour.com/the-novel/

FUTURE BOOK CLUB SELECTIONS

SEP 	� Where the Crawdads Sing  

by Delia Owens 

OCT 	� Searching for Sylvia Lee  

by Jean Kwok

NOV 	� The Grace Year  

by Kim Liggett

DEC 	� The Christmas Cookie Club  

by Ann Pearlman
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THE ONLY WOMAN  
IN THE ROOM 

By Marie Benedict.

The novel starts May of 1933 in Vienna, Austria. 

Hedwig Keisler is getting a standing ovation for 

her role in the play Sissy.  At 19 years old, she is 

the only daughter of a doting, wealthy, banker 

father and a concert pianist mother (who is not 

quite as doting as her father). Based on the year 

this book begins, you may realize there is a major 

storm brewing in her part of the world.  She ends 

up being privy to some vital politics and intrigue.  

Her marriage that same year to a very wealthy 

and powerful munitions manufacturer puts her 

in the thick of things.  Known as quite a beauty, 

she is the perfect example of a trophy wife. No 

one realizes there are smarts behind that pretty 

face. She had been privately tutored as a young 

child and knew 4 languages.

This woman becomes known as Hedy Lamarr and 

this book only shows the beginning of a long and 

compelling life. The journey to famous American 

actress and inventor, yes inventor- is intriguing!  

Her frequency hopping invention patented in 

1942, eventually became part of the foundation 

for the modern cell phone (per the Authors 

Note, this was Hedy’s take on spread-spectrum 

technology).

Think of this book as a jump start, easy reader 

into her life.  You may want to follow up with the 

documentary Bombshell: The Hedy Lamarr Story 

and even check out Wikipedia, because there is 

a lot to her story that this novel does not cover.

This actress seemed to play many roles in her 

life and memorize many lines, but I doubt anyone 

ever really new the real person behind that 

beautiful face.  Did she ever get a chance to write 

her own script? would anyone even listen? Was 

she ahead of her time? How many other women 

do not get the credit they deserve?  Let’s keep 

researching, reading and sharing these lost and 

little known narratives!

We had some mixed reviews on the writing style 

of this book, but everyone agreed her life was 

worth learning about.  Let us know what you 

think of this book!

We meet the 3rd Tuesday of the month.  For more 

details contact Christie at chegyi@optonline.net

Book Club (Cont.)
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QUESTIONS AND INFO    

Call Ralph at 973-503-0249  

or e-mail lpsc@optonline.net  

or check the Bulletin Board  

or click the web www.lpsc.net

BAGGYWRINKLE 
BA soft covering for cables to  

reduce sail chafe

THE 
SAILOR’S HAT

DRAIN + DRY 
YOUR BOAT

DRAIN AFTER  RAIN

TURNOVER 
WHEN NOT IN USE

STANDING WATER  BREEDS 
MOSQUITOES.

NO FISHING
IN THE BEACH AREAS  

OR SWIM LANES

MUST HAVE
 MEMBERSHIP BADGE 

AND CAR TAG
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LPMYC CLUB

BUILDER’S CORNER
We are about to print our 5th version of the 

“footy” This is best part of 3d printing. You can 

make design improvements and reprint the parts 

you want to replace.

The first version was stern heavy, so we moved 

the servos and other heavy internal gear forward.  

We changed the internal rudder tiller to external. 

The next version had multiple mast mounting 

locations.  It was used to fine tune the design 

location of the mast for better helm control 

during both light and strong wind conditions.

We built two light weight “swing” rigs for 

testing. Swing rigs are popular for small model 

yachts because of their simplicity, and ease of 

construction. We selected “A” and “C” rig sizes for 

initial testing. “A” rig for light wind days is shown 

here.

Allen Malsbury
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LPMYC Club (Cont.)

We also wanted to remind lake members that 

our annual regatta is coming up October 2nd 

and 3rd. We will provide more information about 

the regatta next time.

If you want more information about LPMYC, 

please contact Michel Roure at  michelusf11@

optonline.net.
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HELLO TO ALL MY 
FELLOW ANGLERS,
I’m sorry that I have not had a fishing club article 

the past 2 months. I moved to a new position in 

my company that involves a ton of training, in 

fact I’m still training. I also had oral surgery and 

have had many challenges from the surgery, but I 

feel those challenges are going to end soon. Well 

they better, lol.

On August 14th we had our first Bass Contest 

in 2021. We had a fantastic turnout, the most 

anglers we have had in a few years. Fifteen 

anglers joined the contest and six of those 

anglers were under 16. To me that was the best 

part of the contest. I really nice seeing the young 

anglers coming out to fish. 

The bass also showed up in full force. We 

had impressive catches with the number of 

bass caught and a very large bass also. Frank 

Flamio caught a bass that weighed 6 lbs. 12 oz. 

Congratulations Frank, that is a very impressive 

bass for Lake Par and the largest bass caught 

in a bass contest in a longtime. Congratulation 

also to team Flamio as not only did they have the 

single heaviest bass for the day, but they also 

had the most weight for five bass for the day. The 

five totaled 16 lbs. 2 oz. Team Corforte made a 

valiant effort to overtake team Flamio but fell a 

bit short but still impressive with over 14 pounds 

for five bass.

I have not received any fish photos since the very 

beginning of 2021. Surely someone out there is 

catching some fish. Email a photo of your catch 

with a little story behind it or just the weight and 

or length. I will post it on the fishing clubs page 

on the LPPOA’s website.

The next Bass Contest is September 25th. The 

hours are, 7am to 4pm. Please email the fishing 

club as early as possible if you will be fishing 

the contest. Knowing early that you are fishing 

the contest is a big help. The Ladies Club will be 

selling meatball sandwiches at the contest and 

knowing how many folks will be fishing helps 

judge how many meatball sandwiches will be 

needed. The fishing clubs email address can be 

found on the fishing clubs page on the LPPOA’s 

website.

Remember, it is not always about catching fish. 

It is about the adventure of being outdoors and 

having fun with family and friends.

Hope your next cast is one you will never forget,

FISHING
            CLUB

Tony Suprum
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GARDEN CLUB

NOTECARDS FOR SALE
The Garden Club has handmade notecards for 

sale with beautiful photos of our lake. Each 

bundle is made of four assorted notecards for 

$5. All proceeds go toward the lake gardens. 

To obtain yours please call or text Lee Connor 

at 973.985.4089 or email her at lee.connor@

gmail.com. Just some of the cards are shown. 
Joan Mahon
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Maureen Omaster & Diana Giradelli

CLUB
LADIES

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 
MAUREEN HERZOG 
The LPPOA Ladies Club is sponsoring  ‘Family 

Fun Event’ on September 4th at the beach in 

honor of Maureen Herzog who recently passed 

away.  Maureen was a very active and long-

time member of our lake community.  She was 

a member of the Ladies Club for more than 30 

years, she worked with the swim team, all of her 

8 children were lifeguards and some of them 

still live locally.  She was frequently seen at the 

beach and lake activities with her children and 

eagerly volunteered to help in any way she could.  

Because of her love of children, it is certainly 

fitting that we remember Maureen at this event.

The Ladies Club will be selling meatball 

sandwiches at the boathouse on September 

25th starting at noon during the Fishing Contest.  

REMEMBER – sandwiches sell out quickly.

CYCLISTS  
RIDE WITH TRAFFIC

WALK  
FACING TRAFFIC

WEAR REFLECTIVE 
CLOTHING AT NIGHT

DON’T MAKE A  
WALL OF PEOPLE 

ACROSS  AN  
ENTIRE SIDE  

OF THE ROAD

MAINTAIN PROPER 
SOCIAL DISTANCING
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EVENT SPONSERED BY

LADIES CLUB, IN

LOVING MEMORY OF

MAUREEN HERZOG

Saturday

September

4th

 
Carboard Boat

& 
Sand Castle

Building 
Starts @2

 
Races @ 4:30

Judging @ 5

Games @ 3pm

OPEN TO MEMBERS IN GOOD STANDING

@ The 
Hoffman 
beach

LABOR DAY FAMILY FUN
September 4 @ The Hoffman Beach



LAKEparsippany
property
owners
association


